
 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 
440 N.E. Ash 

Pullman, WA 99163 

Pastoral Council 
Bonita Lawhead, Co-Chair  214-766-5201  
Marie Parrish, Co-Chair   509-595-1252 

Faith Formation    509-332-5312 
Angela Nelson, Director 
 E-mail: anelson@dioceseofspokane.org  

Elizabeth Garcia Perez, Assistant  
 E-mail: lperez@dioceseofspokane.org 

Youth Ministries Coordinator 
Linea Johnson     509-332-5312 
 E-mail: ljohnson@dioceseofspokane.org 

Faith Formation Board 
Jessica Cassleman, Chair  509-432-4414 

Altar Society 
Call parish office    509-332-5312 

Sacred Heart Women of Service 
Call parish office    509-332-5312 

Knights of Columbus 
Nick Brannon, Grand Knight   206-261-5656 

Sacred Heart Social Justice Ministry 
Tim Paulitz      509-332-6184 
Francy Bose     509-332-5114 

Caritas Committee 
Bonita Lawhead    214-766-5201 

Join a Parish Music Group 
Call parish office    509-332-5312 

Communion for the Homebound 
Jim Evermann     509-339-3607 

Helping Hands (meals) 
Call parish office    509-332-5312 

Wheelchair entry is from the alley in back of the church. 
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Return Service Requested 

Mass Schedule:  

Daily Mass: Monday Communion service: 7:15 AM,  
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday: 7:15 AM 
Misa en español a la 1 PM primer y tercer domingo. 

Weekend Masses: Saturday 4:30 PM in the church; 
Sunday: 8:30 & 11:00 AM in the church. 

Reconciliation: 3 to 4 PM Saturday, in the church. 

Baptism: Please plan at least two weeks in advance. 

Marriage: Please plan at least four months in advance. 

Parish Phone: 509-332-5312 

Website: www.sacredheartpullman.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/sacredheartpullman 

Instagram: www.instagram.com/sacredheartpullman 

Pastor: Father Steve Dublinski 
Office phone: 509-332-5312 
E-mail: sdublinski@dioceseofspokane.org 
Deacon: Jim Evermann 
 Phone: 509-339-3607 
 E-mail: jim.evermann@gmail.com 

Office Manager: Linea Johnson 
 E-Mail: ljohnson@dioceseofspokane.org 

Secretary & Bulletin Editor: Mary Sutherland 
 E-mail: msutherland@dioceseofspokane.org 

Administrative Assistant: Jessica Ortiz-Eriamiatoe 
 E-mail: jeriamiatoe@dioceseofspokane.org 

Offer a Mass: Contact Mary Sutherland to have a  
Mass said for a loved one 

mailto:sacredheartpullmanym@gmail.com
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http://www.instagram.com/sacredheartpullman
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Our Catholic Women’s group, Sacred Heart 
Women of Service, meets Tuesday, Sept. 16, at 
6:30 pm in the social hall. All Catholic women 

are invited to come, meet new friends, pray together, and 
help organize parish events and charity fundraisers.  

Social Justice Ministry meeting, 7 pm, 
Thursday, Sept. 18, in the social hall and on 
Zoom. All are invited! Many projects/events 
are ongoing and need your help.  

S A C R E D     H E A R T     C H U R C H 

Children’s Faith Formation 

It’s time to sign up for Faith Formation! 

Sunday morning Faith Formation begins Sept. 21. 

There are NO 8:30 am sessions this year. 

All sessions are downstairs from 9:45-10:45 am. 

This year we have three groups: ages 3-6/Pre-K & K, 
ages 6-9/grades 1-3, and ages 9-12/grades 4-6. 
The Faith Formation fee covers materials, but is 
open to all children regardless of payment. 
Register by scanning the QR code (right). 

If you want your child to prepare to receive 
First Reconciliation, First Communion and 
Confirmation, you must register 
SEPARATELY by using the QR code at left. 

Children must be 7 years old before Easter and already 
baptized to receive these sacraments. The first Sacrament 
Prep meeting is Sunday, Sept. 14, 12 pm, social hall. 

Headphones - if you have trouble hearing the Mass, we 
have four FM radio headsets that pick up the signal we 
broadcast at 87.9 FM. You can take one from the rack at 
the back of the church, and return it when you leave.  

Have severe hearing loss? Try Google Live 
Transcribe on your mobile device!  
Scan the QR code and download the app.  
Let us know if it works for you! 

Eucharistic Ministers 

The Weekend of September 13/14 
 4:30 pm Mary Ann Lincoln, need volunteer, 
  need volunteer 
 8:30 am need volunteer, Lynda Carey, 
  Eric Patera 
 11:00 am Nicole Kpakpassoko, Mary  
  Johnson,  volunteer needed 

Lectors 

The Weekend of September 13/14 
  First Lector:   Second Lector:   
 4:30 pm Bonita Lawhead   Mike Berney  
 8:30 am Sandra Cook    Bill Engels  
 11:00 am Oscar Marin    Joe Einertson 

Ushers 

The Weekend of September 13/14 
 4:30 pm Nic & Teresa Koenig 
 8:30 am Karen L. Johnston & Jill Patera  
 11:00 am Jane Hommel & Dave Schneider 

Altar Servers 

The Weekend of September 13/14 
 4:30 pm Lisa Weber 
 8:30 am Nick Brannon & Mark Thomas  
 11:00 am Josiah Eriamiatoe & Chidobe Ugwu 

Greeters 

The Weekend of September 13/14 
 4:30 pm Rich Koenig 
 8:30 am Sandra Cook 
 11:00 am volunteer needed 

 Monday – 7:15 am Communion service 
 Tuesday – 7:15 am SS Cornelius & Cyprian 
 Wednesday – 7:15 am St Robert Bellarmine 
 Thursday – 7:15 am  
 Friday – 7:15 am St Januarius 

Masses of the Week of Sept 14 

We livestream the 4:30 pm Saturday Mass & 
daily Mass. Watch our parish livestream & 
recent saved videos using the QR code at right. 

or at https://www.facebook.com/sacredheartpullman/live 

The Week Ahead 

Sunday: Pastoral Council, 9:45 am, Holy Family Room. 
Sunday: Sacrament Preparation, 12 pm, social hall. 
Tuesday: S.H. Women of Service, 6:30 pm, social hall. 
Wednesday: OCIA, 7 pm, social hall. 
Thursday: Adoration, rosary, prayer, 6 pm, church. 
Thursday: Social Justice Ministry, 7 pm, social hall. 
Friday: Rosary, 12:15 pm, in the church. 
Saturday: Men’s Prayer Group, 7:15 am, social hall. 

El domingo 21 de septiembre tendremos misa 
en español a la 1 pm. ¡Todos son bienvenidos! 
There is Spanish Mass at 1 pm September 21. 
All are welcome! 

WSU Cougar Pantry Food Drive Sept 7-Oct 5 
Week 2 - Sept. 20/21, Dry Goods: 
Pasta, Bagged Beans, Nuts (Any kind), Mayo, 

Peanut Butter & Jelly, Ketchup, Any Cooking Sauce. 
Take a flyer at the church entrance to see the whole list. 
All items welcome any time! Put them in the labeled box 
at the church entrance. Make checks payable to Sacred 
Heart Parish with “Cougar Pantry” in the memo line, or 
donate on our parish website and select “Food Drive”.  

Adult Faith Formation 

Adult Faith Formation Class begins Sunday, Sept. 28: 
Jesus: The Way, the Truth, and the Life, from Ascension 
press looks wonderful, with content filmed on location in 
Israel, the Middle East, and Europe, where the church 
began. A half-hour video will be followed by group 
discussion. There are ten classes, at 9:45 am Sunday 
mornings. $25 suggested donation for materials but come 
anyway if that is too much. Email Angela Nelson at 
anelson@dioceseofspokane.org if you are interested. 

Fr. Steve will take photos after the Masses beginning 
this weekend. If you are new to the parish or your family 
has grown since the last photo, please plan to have your 
picture taken. We will also register new parishioners. 

https://www.facebook.com/sacredheartpullman/live


CHURCH SUPPORT: Online giving link: 
https://www.sacredheartpullman.org/online-giving  

August 30/31 Collection:  $5,049.45 
Weekly budget amount needed: $7,000.00 
Children’s Collection: $12.00 
St Francis Guild: $25.00 
Pioneer Square: $164.00 
Sacred Heart Food Pantry $50.00 
August 30/31 Mass Attendance: 

 4:30 pm 70 
 8:30 am 100 
 11:00 am 102 
  272 

Altar Society 

Altar Care for September:   Colleen Boone &  
       Mary Ann Lincoln 
Linen Care (all year):        Mary Johnson 

***Prayers, Joys & Concerns*** 

Your prayers are asked for: Julianne Hwang, Goretti 
Manzo, Karen Morrison, Crystal Lee, Meg Gollnick, 
Dennis Duran, Dominic Pedrotty, Don Snekvik, Ray & 
Lina Quock, Eleanor Scott, Fr. Tom Caswell, Kent 
Blevins, Lorraine Farrand, Diane Moser, Shay Connell, 
Saturnina Quintana, Cathy Stephens, Anthony Newman, 
Kristel Tingzon, Muriel Parra, Iván Dragičević, Laylah 
Holbrook, Nathaniel Cook, Julian Parra (Muriel Parra's 
father), Don Allen Cook, Steven Fox, Chuck Millham, 
Diane Moser’s sons Jeff & David, Lucille Guettinger, 
Beth Wilde, Miho Nam’s mom Hye Nam, Sylvia 
Szymanski, Elvira Giulietta Ivett Delvalle, and Lisa 
Arden Keenan. 

September 14, 2025 The Exaltation of the Holy Cross 

Youth Ministry Corner 
Youth Group for students in 7th-12th grades begins 
Sunday, September 21, 6 to 7:30 pm in the St. Mary 
Room downstairs. 

Linea Johnson, Youth Ministry Director 
ljohnson@dioceseofspokane.org 

Tenemos información de inmigración en 
nuestra página de inicio. Conozca sus Derechos. 
We have immigration information on our home 
page. Know Your Rights. 

PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS 
CORBEILL FUNERAL HOME, PULLMAN 

Serving our community with Dignity, Respect & Love 
just like the Kimball Family did for three generations 

Call us first to discuss pre-need arrangements,  
509-334-3303, 24 hours/day 

You are invited to the social hall 
after 8:30 am Sunday Mass for 
coffee, juice, donuts & fellowship. 
No donuts after 11 am Mass 

September 14 due to sacrament prep meeting. 
We need help! PLEASE use the QR code to sign up.  
Estás invitado al salón social después de la misa del 
domingo a las 8:30 am para café, jugo, donas y 
convivencia. ¡Necesitamos ayuda! POR FAVOR usa el 
código QR para inscribirte. 

Our Parish Harvest Festival is coming up 
Saturday, September 27, 5:30 pm. We’ll have 
delicious food from different cultures, dancing, 

games, a piñata, and a great time for the family! 
Admission is free, with donations accepted.  

Annual Catholic Appeal: Thank you 
to everyone who has contributed to 
this year’s Appeal. Your gift is deeply 
appreciated and is used to further the 

mission of the Diocese of Spokane. Next Weekend is 
Commitment Weekend. Please prayerfully consider a 
pledge to the ACA. This year our parish has a goal of 
$75,268. Use your envelope, take one from the pews or 
donate using the QR code. 

Congratulations to longtime Pullman 
residents and Sacred Heart Parishioners 
Laurie and (the late) Pat Caraher who 
were inducted into the 2025 Pullman 

Walk of Fame. Pat spent 35 years working as editor of 
Washington State University’s alumni publications.  
He died in March. Laurie worked for 19 years as a music 
teacher at Franklin Elementary and has led Sacred Heart 
Church’s choir for 45 years.  

          June 3, 2025 
Dear Sacred Heart Parishioners, 
 Thank you for your gift of $1,030 to Doctors Without 
Borders, and for joining a global movement providing 
lifesaving humanitarian project on the ground and 
speaking out about what we see. 
 Your support allows us to remain independent 
impartial, and neutral—allowing our teams to respond 
quickly when emergencies strike. Our work relies on 
kindhearted individuals like you. 
 Your donation helps ensure that our patients receive 
the care they urgently need. Support from caring donors 
like you enabled us to respond to a range of emergencies 
in more than 70 countries, including: 

• Malnutrition in Sudan: With your generosity we 
distributed food to 6,000 patients and their families—
feeding 30,000 people in all—focusing on children 
and pregnant and lactating women. 

• Mental Health in Ukraine: Thanks to you, our 
teams at the PTSD Recovery Center in Vinnytsia are 
able to treat military veterans and displaced people 
for PTSD. Each month, our teams treat roughly 100 
patients while providing training for similar programs 
across the country. 

• Treating Civilians in Democratic Republic of Congo: 
You support helped our teams at Kyeshero Hospital 
teat 37 people on one day alone, mostly women 
injured by shrapnel or gunshot wounds. 

 Your generous support has had a profound impact on 
people caught in crisis. Thank you for being part of our 
important lifesaving work! 
 With gratitude, 
 Avril Benoit 
 Chief Executive, Doctors Without Borders, USA 

https://www.sacredheartpullman.org/online-giving


 


